

# CARSON HIGH SAFE GRAD

### A Tradition That Makes A Difference

## **COMMITTEE MINUTES**

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 14, 2014 6:00 p.m. Q'S BBQ – MEETING ROOM

Members Present: Karri Couste, Darla Dodge, John Dodge, Sue Drozdoff, Deanna Fine, LeAnn Saarem

#### Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6pm

#### II. Old Business

#### a. Trip Venue Change

Karri asked for input regarding the suggested trip venue change to the waterpark in Sacramento that was brought up at the September meeting. The cost difference was discussed as well as the possible reduction in attendance associated with the waterpark – there is one of the same caliber in Sparks. After discussion, it was decided to leave the venue as is with Six Flags – Vallejo.

#### III. New Business

#### a. CHS Craft Fair

As has been the policy in years past, the CHS Craft Fair donates funds to the different sports/clubs who donate their time to volunteer at the craft fair. With that in mind, the Safe Grad committee needs to volunteer to donate their time on behalf of the Safe Grad committee in order to receive this donation. Darla and Karri will be leading up the volunteer portion of this year's CHS Craft Fair and thus will receive a donation for their time helping. If you know of anyone interested, please direct them to Darla or Karri.

#### b. Committee Membership

Still looking for volunteers to lead up:

- Historian (agendas, minutes, etc)
- Communications (website updates, maintenance of Facebook/Twitter accounts)

#### c. Safe and Sober 5K Walk/Run (Scheduled for Saturday, February 21, 2015 at CHS)

John will continue to oversee this fundraiser but is looking for a volunteer to begin taking over this fundraiser beginning class of 2017.

John will put the shirts out to bid this year as there were some issues with last year's screen printer (e.g., communication, quote and final pricing). If you know of someone good, please forward the information to race.safegrad@gmail.com.

John is currently in talks with Steve Lang regarding a new timing system which will enable the racers to wear a timing module and once they cross the finish line, it automatically calculates their information. We had a glitch in the system last year which we lost 99% of the times for the racers.

Sue brought up the fact that the CHS HOSA was to host a 5k but is planning to reschedule it next spring. She will email (cc'ing either John or Darla) the individual in charge requesting they not schedule in conflict with our race.

Currently, John, Darla, Susan Lani and LeAnn are heading up the entire 5k process. There was discussion of possibly having another CHS Senior participate as part of their Senior Project - all felt that it added more work to the process but will keep it under consideration.

Deanna provided a copy of the 2015 insurance form to John.

Darla has already requested the 4 Disneyland park hoppers as the Grand Prize for the raffle associated with the 5K. She will notify the committee once she hears back.

#### d. Grad Night Student Surveys

Student surveys are utilized by the committee to plan for the next year. 2014 surveys were not completed. With that said, there was discussion regarding surveying the current 2015 Seniors by either paper or Survey Monkey. This could be complete by visiting the different Government classes. Sue will contact the lead faculty for this and report back to the committee if this is feasible. Surveys would be completed in either February or March and survey topic ideas are to be brought forward to the November meeting (e.g., food, activities, 'Are you familiar with Safe Grad', prioritized list, etc.).

#### e. 2015 Safe Grad Budget

The 2015 Safe Grad budget will be presented as an action item at the November 2014 meeting.

IV. Public Comment

V. Next Meeting: November 11, 2014 @ 6pm

VI. Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm

Minutes respectfully submitted: Darla Dodge